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April 23, 2018  In reply refer to: FERC_2013_1002_001 
 
Mr. Curt Aikens, General Manager 
Yuba County Water Agency 
1220 F Street 
Marysville, CA 95901-6278 
 
RE: Determination of Eligibility for Our House Dam Road (CA-SIE-1849) for the Log Cabin and 
Our House Diversion Dam Sediment Management Plan Implementation, Yuba River 
Development Project, Yuba, Sierra, and Nevada Counties (FERC No. 2246-079) 
 
Dear Mr. Aikens: 
 
The Yuba County Water Agency (YCWA) is continuing consultation with the State Historic 
Preservation Officer (SHPO) to comply with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation 
Act of 1966 (as amended) and its implementing regulation at 36 CFR Part 800.  YCWA is 
consulting on behalf of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) which has 
licensing authority of the Yuba River Development Project hydroelectric system (FERC Project 
No. 2246).   
 
At this time YCWA is consulting on the National Register of Historic Places (NRHP) eligibility 
for Our House Dam Road (CA-SIE-1849H).  Previously YCWA had thought impacts to the road 
could be avoided; however engineering complications during Plan implementation have 
necessitated the need to evaluate the Road pursuant to Section 106.   
 
YCWA has determined that Our House Dam Road does not meet any of the NRHP criteria for 
listing.  Your letter indicates no comments have been received from consulting parties 
regarding this determination.  Pursuant to 36 CFR 800.4(c)(2), I concur that CA-SIE-1849H is 
not a historic property.   
 
If you require further information, please contact Anmarie Medin of my staff at (916) 445-7023 
or Anmarie.Medin@parks.ca.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Julianne Polanco 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
 
Cc:  Danielle Risse, Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist, HDR Inc. (via email) 
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